GARSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

The Monthly Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Monday 1st June 2015, commencing at 7.30pm. The Chairman, Chris Wright presided: present were Cllrs Anne Eastwood (Vice Chairman), Ian Dickinson Mike Patrick, Judith Westgate with J Eden in attendance. 

Parish Council Elections – 7th May 2015

The Council unanimously agreed to co-opt two additional members to the Parish Council following the May Elections.  The co-opted members are Professor Paul Bolam and Mr Richard Betteridge, this still leaves one vacancy.

6/15/1 Apologies for Absence
Cllr Anne Eastwood – Holiday

Cllr Matthew Dovey – Business commitments

District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie – SODC Meeting

County Cllr Lorraine Lindsay Gale - Holiday

6/15/2 Declarations of Interest

Cllr Mike Patrick declared an interest on item 12 on the Agenda – Disabled Ramp at Elm Drive Shops.

6/15/3 Public Participation

None

6/15/4 Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 11th May 2015

The minutes were signed and approved with one amendment

5/15/6 should read “modification work to the footpath at junction of Wheatley Road/The Hill

6/15/5 Matters arising from the minutes not covered elsewhere on the Agenda

None

6/15/6 County Councillor’s Report

Due to the County Cllr being away on holiday it was decided to carry the item 5/15/6 forward to next meeting.

5/15/6 County Councillor’s Report

Chairman Chris Wright asked about the modification work to the footpath, County Cllr Lorraine Lindsay-Gale said that it would be done as soon as possible; she was just waiting for everything to be sorted out.

County Cllr Lorraine Lindsay-Gale said that the County Council had been given extra funds for drainage issues, Cllr Mike Patrick asked if the drainage covers would be dealt with in Pettiwell, these metal drainage covers were a real hazard to motorists with all the problems of the bank erosion in this road.  County Cllr Lindsay-Gale said she was pushing really hard to get the outstanding items attended too.

Cllr Mike Patrick said there is no logic to the way the work schedule was carried out, they come out and deal with a pothole, there could be one right next to it, but because it is not identified on the work schedule it does not get dealt with.  How did the Parish Council get any of the outstanding items completed?  The County Cllr said the only way was to keep reminding the County Council.  Chairman Chris Wright suggested that perhaps a better way was to concentrate on the most urgent items and get these dealt with first, rather than continuing to send a long list of outstanding items.  Cllr Mike Patrick felt the priority was dealing with the drainage covers in Pettiwell and also the gullies in Oxford Road and Southend, it was really important that the gullies were actioned before next winter to allow surface rain water to run off the highway into the ditches.  To be referred to the County Council again for action.
6/15/7 District Councillor’s Report

The District Cllr had telephoned the Clerk to give her apologies. She advised that the rubbish at Elm Drive Shops should have been collected.  Cllr Mike Patrick reported that one of the residents in Elm Drive had contacted SODC, the waste was left there for several days, it was eventually collected.

She also advised that she had emailed Chairman Chris Wright information on Grants. Applications needed to be submitted by 31st July and grants would be allocated in September 2015.

6/15/8 Finance

Barclays Current Account at April 2015 £46.035.26 (May statement not received)

PC to note DD payment to Grundons for March £68.90

The following cheques were approved and signed

Go Ride £67.93 (subsidy contribution to weekend village bus service)

BGG Village Grass Cutting £457.50

HMRC/PAYE £69.00

Clerks Salary £275.60

6/15/9 Planning

None

6/15/10 Correspondence to Chairman and Clerk

Email from Robert Surman regarding overgrown hedges – Clerk will write to residents whose hedges are causing problems.

Bus Stop – Oxford Road, response had been received from County Council and this had been passed on by Cllr Matthew Dovey to the residents that had complained. County Council were happy with situation and no further action would be taken.

A further item was raised on the activities at 197 Oxford Road, this residential site is now being used for a scaffolding business, and it did not appear that either a change of use or planning permission for a business had been requested.  Cllr Judith Westgate agreed to speak to the Planning Department and advise the Clerk who would action as necessary.

Parking on the narrow road, leading into The Hill and back entrance of School. Cllr Matthew Dovey had emailed the Clerk stating that he had responded to Mr Griffiths and advised him that the road was not adopted and this information had been confirmed with County Council Highways Department

.
6/15/11 Playground

Chairman Chris Wright said he was meeting with Paul Bolam on Saturday.

To be carried forward to next meeting.

6/15/12 Village Maintenance

Defibrillators – Grant Application had been submitted to British Heart Foundation.

School Crossing – see item 6/15/6

Badgers – Clerk was in process of applying for licence. Clerk to get quotes for chain link fence work on bank.  It was suggested that Natural England might have details of suitable contractors. Clerk will speak to them and also contact local companies.

Disabled Ramp Elm Drive Shops – following Rob Jeffery’s discussions with SODC it was decided to have a site visit at 9.15am on Saturday 6th June to discuss the options, in the meantime Clerk would contact Judith Ann to see if there was an alternative entrance at the rear of premises.

6/15/13 Village Bus Service

Cllr Matthew Dovey had emailed a report that will appear in the next Village Newsletter, below is an extract from that report.

Thames Travel has announced that the TI timetable will remain unchanged at least until the end of the year. During discussions between the Parish Council on the T1 route with Thames Travel earlier in the year, we had been warned that this would only be possible if there was an increase in fares, this had reluctantly been accepted being the preferred option to losing any services. The cost of a single fare from Garsington to Oxford will increase from £2.50 to £3.00 and the return journey will increase from £3.80 to £4.50.  Unexpectedly, Thames Travel will also change the boundary of the CityZone and SmartZone to exclude Garsington from 1st June 2015

6/15/14 Policing/Speed Monitoring
A copy of the latest Police report had been circulated.

A request would appear in the next Village Newsletter asking residents for assistance in moving the Speed Indicator machine around the village and also asking residents to provide details of where they would like the sign placed.

6/15/15 Community Plan

Update on the Plan 2015

Item 4b- Organise a meeting with residents at Kings Copse – Cllr Matthew Dovey to action.

Item 5b – A Speed Device had been purchased which now needed to be moved around the Village – Cllr Matthew Dovey to action.

Item 7 – Extend website for Community Benefit – Cllr Ian Dickinson to action.

Item 10 – Action Plan for new Play Area in lower end of village – Chairman Chris Wright will speak to Paul Bolam.

Item 11 – Sports Club, waiting for Sports and Social Club to come back to Council following initial meeting.

Item 12- Village Group contact details to be added to Parish Council website – Cllr Judith Westgate and Cllr Ian Dickinson to action.

Item 17 – Solar/Photovoltaic Cells on public buildings – Cllr Mike Patrick will raise at the next Village Hall Management Committee.

Item 19 – Some work has already taken place. A working group have already planted bulbs on green areas around the Village.

6/15/16 Risk Assessment

Details of existing register to be circulated to all Councillors for discussion at the next meeting. Clerk to action

6/15/17 Asset Register

Details of the existing register to be circulated to all Councillors for discussion at the next meeting – Clerk to action

6/15/18 Any Other Business

Audit 

Clerk reported that the Internal Audit will take place in June, in order to comply with the Audit Commission Guide the Accounting Statements will need to be signed by the Chairman once the audit is complete and the internal audit report has been received.  Documents need to be submitted to the Audit Commission appointed auditor BDO before the 30th June 2015.

Meeting closed at 9.05pm

